
HOLY FAMILY CCW 

June 2017-Northern Deanery Quarterly Report 

 

February 2017 

Holy Family CCW hosted the quarterly Deanery Meeting on February 11th, Marcie 

Downs attended the meeting and shared her expectation with us for the DCCW 

Convention and our participation as a deanery with the Aware publication 

March 2017 

HFCCW hosted the annual St. Patrick’s Day Dinner on March 1th. This is a 

fundraiser for CCW. 

April 2017 

On April 10th CCW located the annual Seder Dinner for the parish. Approximately 

107 parishioners attended this event. 

On April 15th CCW hosted the reception which followed the Easter Vigil Mass. 

The parish Easter Egg Hunt was held after the 10:30 Mass on Easter Sunday. 

Brenda Keegan was asked to chair this committee. 

DCCW Convention 2017 was held on April 29th and 30th. HFCCW President as the 

chairman for the Convention Bag Committee, co-chairs were the vice president 

and treasurer. A total of 336 convention bags were purchased as well as the 

contents for the bags. We did receive donations for the bags from other 

individuals outside of our parish. Alice Cipollini was elected as the 2017 Woman of 

the Year for Holy Family Parish 

May 2017 

Elections for new officers was held on the HFCCW General meeting on May4th. 

The new officers are Karen Fawbush as president, Rose Peterson as vice 

president, Katy Smart as Secretary, Katy Smart as secretary and Barbara Larsen as 

treasurer. 

CCW hosted the receptions for Mass on Sunday May 7th for those who made their 

First Communion and on May 22nd for those who made their confirmation 



June 2017 

A HFCCW social is schedule for June 1st. This is in place of our monthly general 

meeting it will consist of a light dinner, musical entertainment and installation of 

our new CCW officers. 

Parish picnic is scheduled for June 24.    

 

St. Rose hosted a reception for the new catechumens in April.  We had our annual 
Fiesta Bingo two weeks ago.  The food and prizes were great.  We had a fifty drawing.  
Half of the proceeds are going to St. Vincents to purchase Toilet Paper.  Confirmation is 
June 9th and the CCW will be hosting a reception.  The bishop will be there so the 
reception should be well attended.  We are slowing down for the summer.  We will have 
an officer meeting the 1st week in July to discuss the upcoming calendar year.  
 

Children are the foundation in which we build our futures: Wendy 

"If any one of you is without sin, let him be the first to throw a stone." 

 

  

 

 

 


